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OPA’s Cash Balance and FY 2018 Expenditures and Shortfall 
Deputy Public Auditor Projects $183K Shortfall for FY 2018  
 

October 3, 2018 
 
Hagåtña, Guam – In a transition letter transmitted to Public Auditor Benjamin J.F. Cruz, 
Deputy Public Auditor Yukari Hechanova confirmed the Office of Public Accountability’s 
projected shortfall of $183 thousand (K) for fiscal year (FY) 2018, a projected payout of 
$89K to the five employees affected by the OPA’s fiscal realignment plan, and OPA’s cash 
balances as of August 31, 2018.  
 
Projected Shortfall of $183K, Payouts of $89K 
In FY 2018, the OPA’s budget was $1,396,898.  Based on the Deputy Public Auditor’s 
analysis, the OPA expects to overspend its appropriation by $183K.  The overspending 
came primarily from $122K in personnel costs and $61K in operations.  OPA’s cash 
reserves will cover the shortfall.     
 
“The Department of Administration (DOA) will invoice the OPA for the $123,000 in personnel 
costs shortly after the fiscal year end. The OPA will pay this invoice using the cash reserves. 
The remaining $62,000 operations shortfall has already been paid through OPA’s checking 
account as vendor invoices become due,” Hechanova stated in her transition report.  
 
As a result of OPA’s fiscal realignment plan in reducing personnel, the Deputy Public 
Auditor projected an impact of $89K, primarily to pay five affected employees for the last 
pay period in FY 2018, pay periods for their remaining employment in FY 2019, and 
accrued vacation leave cash pay outs.   
 
OPA Cash Balances and Reserves 
The Deputy Public Auditor further reported that as of August 31, 2018, the OPA’s cash 
balance is $392K, and rests in time certificates of deposit, one checking account, two 
savings accounts, and one petty cash fund.  Taking into account the projected shortfall of 
$183K, projected cash payouts of $89K, as well as reimbursements from a federal grant of 
$48K and a $10K allotment from DOA, the estimated cash balance as of September 30, 2018 
is $189K.    
 
“One of my first directives in coming into this office was to get a full reporting of OPA’s 
finances. In receiving this report, it confirms OPA overspent its FY 2018 appropriation by 
$183K and the office needed to make tough, but necessary cuts to personnel to stay within the 
budgeted amounts granted by the Legislature,” stated Cruz.  
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